NORTH LANCASTER NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

Wednesday February 5th 2020 Scott Elementary School – 4700 Arizona Ave. NE

Chair Rodgers called the meeting to order at 6:38 PM Introductions were made around the room December's minutes were approved

Councilor Report: Chris Hoy

- Requests to get city speed limits reduced must come from ODOT.
- Two areas that will see a reduction are 17th St. between Mission and Silverton, and 45th from Center to Sunnyview. IF the city can get legislation passed to put them in control of setting speed limits.
- Policy agenda meeting on February 18th at 6 PM will set the year's budget.
- The library is now closed for renovation for 2 years.
- The temporary location at Broadway Commons opens on February 18th.
- Construction is almost done on 6 units of low-income housing on Fisher Rd.
- Will be designated as a transitional residence for those homeless just released from the hospital.
- Yaquina Hall at the State Hospital will also house 50 mentally ill homeless persons.
- Salem Housing Authority has spent 27.4 million currently.
- The red light camera at the intersection of Silverton and Fisher now has radar detecting speeders. Tickets have been issued.
- City has allowed organized camping in parking lots of private individuals, so far nobody has signed up.
- It costs the city \$7,000 each time they sanitize the streets the homeless are encamped upon.

Salem Parks Foundation: Carole Snyder

- NOLA will be submitting a grant for Brown Rd. park improvements by April 30th. Shirlene Gonzalez will complete and submit the application.
- People are using the new playground equipment at McKay park.

Roundtable Discussion:

- We are in compliance with the city's neighborhood association guidelines.
- Quarterly Chair meeting Thursday February 27th at Broadway Commons.
- OLCC issues a new liquor license for Valley Pub, 2411 Lancaster Dr. NE
- Streetlight for Maria Ave.

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 PM